Coastal Quilters Guild Board Meeting

Carol Fay’s Residence

June 19, 2014

Meeting called to order at 6:45 by Carol Fay

Incoming and outgoing Board and Committee chairs were welcomed and introduced themselves and the positions they will now hold. The group broke up into small groups to partake of the “good eats” and to discuss job responsibilities and practical aspects of their new positions with the previous Board Member or Committee Chairs. Any pertinent documents were turned over.   

Reconvening at 7:35 together, the May Board Meeting minutes and June General Meeting minutes were reviewed and minutely amended. Suzy moved to approve the minutes, Julie M. seconded and the minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Toni Percival distributed the Profit and Loss statement for May 2014 and the Profit and Loss statement from July 2013 through May 2014. Since the end of the fiscal year is June 30, all funds will need to clear by that date. When asking for reimbursement from the treasurer, please use the Reimbursement Form, which can be found on the website. Sue Kadner and Toni are now using the online version of QuickBooks to create the statements so they have a different format. Cash flow and operating budget are in the black through June, therefore the CD did not have to be cashed out to cover the first deposit for the Showgrounds. Toni felt that a further reminder to the membership to buy books through Amazon needed to be put in the newsletter. Amazon generates 2-6% for the guild, depending on what is purchased.

Board and Committee Reports


Community Quilts: In her last report for CQ, Bonnie Epperson noted there were 25-27 quilts for Hospice and Visiting Nurses. Of those 3 were in the colors of red, white and blue for veteran recipients. Pictures have been taken of the quilts made for the cradles so that the painters can match the patterns on the fabric. Way cute. The guild has gotten a request for a set of matching placemats. We are not in the business of selling placemats, however some suggestions were proffered to help the person asking: 1. Buy them at the upcoming Quilt Show. 2. Guild can accept donation for the placemats. Sue suggested the Community Quilts be shown more often at Guild Meetings. Because of the newly restrictive rules at the Storage unit, Bonnie once again solicited ideas for a new place to store materials. 

Programs:   Suzy suggested that Heather Georgakis be given a workshop 

certificate for loaning the guild the projector used during the June meeting. Julie so moved, Patty Six seconded and the motion carried. Suzy also presented more details for July’s meeting. There has been a sign-up sheet for jobs, potluck ABC distributed as well as material to bring for a Fabric Mystery Square. Julie talked about the August program of a Product expo and demos. The cooperating stores and vendors will be given a sandwich buffet dinner. At the same time, all the Quilt Show paperwork, entry forms, photos and monies are due at the August meeting.

Workshops:  Julie noted that Helmina’s workshop had 19 people signed up for the upcoming Learn and Sew.


Membership: Sue reported that we are up to 119 paid members with 9 new members. Some have paid to have the newsletter mailed to them.

Satellite Groups: Helmina expressed a desire to have a Satellite Rep meeting before the next meeting in order to “keep the momentum going that I haven’t built yet”. There are 10 satellite groups and most of them seem to be closed. It was suggested she put the meeting off until September—too much going on in the summer.

Other Reports

Discussion ensued with an overview of all jobs and how they interact. Debbi Haeberle suggested that all board members introduce themselves to new people at the door as an aid to Welcoming committee of Debbi and Dee. Patty S. noted that the speaker liaison helps the speaker, to make her feel situated and comfortable as well as making sure everything is in place for her/his talk. It was suggested that Board members sign up for a monthly meeting to help the speaker liaisons with close-up. Also other Board members should welcome the speaker, introduce themselves and others.

Lou Ann noted that the Goleta Valley Community Center is going to be upgraded and an addition will create a new Civic Center and Goleta City Council Meeting Room. This coming Friday and Saturday (20th and 21st) will be open meetings to discuss some of 

the changes. 

Carol presented a very succinct paper detailing A Month in the Life of the Guild for all to examine. It briefly detailed timelines for meetings, times for set up of general meeting and board meeting, workshops, newsletter submission deadlines and many other useful pieces of information.

Old Business

The Storage Locker has new rules; no working in space, access 3 times per week max, for ½ hour each visit. Quilt show staffers be sure to sign out material. Sue reminded all who need to use the Storage unit to consult with the CQ chair, so as not to interfere with new rules. This could become a problem closer to the Quilt Show.

New Business

Carol handed the meeting over to Bonnie who looked forward to working with all of us in her new position of President. She wanted to reinstate the dinner at Fresco North before the meeting, to get to know the new Board members in an informal setting. Not that we are ever too formal. She welcomed all of us and thanked us for all of our work in the past and in the future.

We all thanked Carol Fay for her Presidential turn in office. Thank you, thank you.

The meeting adjourned between 9-9:30

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Morrison, Recording Secretary, 

June 29, 2014

